
Rotary News & Notes
Announcements from Craig

 A reminder that the 
Wisconsin Supreme Court 
is our program at the EAA 
Museum next week.  They 
may be running a bit late, 
thus the meeting may run 
later than 1:15.  They will 
be taking Q & A from the 
audience.  

 The District Fall Seminar is 
November 1st.  Bill Wresch 
will be presenting “The 
ABCs of Rotary”.  

Other Announcements
John Holdorf is coordinating our 
Highway Cleanup on Oct. 4th at 
8am with coffee / breakfast at a 
nearby restaurant to follow.   Look 
for the signs on Hwy 44 indicating 
that SW Rotary has adopted that 
stretch of highway.

Fran Finley is working on a 
program to mentor our new 
members.  She will be contacting 
the chairs of our various 
committees to learn about more 
your activity needs.  More to come. 

Vicki Redlin is inviting any 
members to join her Membership 
Committee before our Rotary 
meeting on Oct. 15th at 11:30.  This 
committee will focus on recruiting 
and retaining members.  Since our 
goal is to build our club to 125 

members by the end of Craig’s 
term, this committee has important 
work to accomplish. 

Eileen Connelly Keesler is working 
on the Meals on Wheels schedule 
for 2009.  Our club takes care of 
one route on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays.  If you are currently on 
the schedule and don’t want any 
changes, you don’t need to do 
contact her.  If you are on the 
schedule and need a change, or if 
you would like to join the Meals on 
Wheels team, contact Eileen in the 
next few weeks.  It’s easy to do, 
takes about 45 minutes of your day 
and really makes a difference for 
the people you serve.  David Green 
also commented that it’s a great 
opportunity to get to know a fellow 
Rotarian since we typically pair up 
to do the deliveries.  

Tim Lamers met with the Junior 
Rotary Club at Carl Traeger.  He 
was pleasantly surprised that 25 
kids showed up with enthusiasm 
and interest.  They have some great 
ideas for projects – it should be a 
fun year!  

Elissa Lines announced that EAA is 
celebrating 25 years of operations 
in Oshkosh.  They are having an 
Open House on Saturday and 
Sunday.  There is a Young Eagle 
Rally on Saturday.  a reception on 
Friday night with a presentation by 
Tom Poberezny.  

Topic:  Gary Vaughn 
“Achieving Freedom From Your Business”       
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Calendar of Events
Upcoming Programs

Oct 22 District Governor Tamie 
Koop

Oct 29 Bob Hernke, Alternate 
Energy

Nov 5 TBA

Nov 12 Sue Panek, 2008 LIFE 
Study Results

Recurring Events
3rd Mon.
(Oct 20)

Club Board Meeting
4:00 – 5:30, Robbins

Other Rotary Events
Oct 23 Bowling FunRaiser (Electric 

Lounge Lanes) 5pm – 10pm

Coming 
Soon:

Poinsettia Sales
Super Bowl Raffle
Hope Center Christmas Party
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Fact or Fiction? 
Member:  Mel Wollangk

1. My gymnastic career 
ended when I grew 
too tall and the 
uneven bars could no 
longer be extended.

2. SuperBowl Sunday 
2004, my then 
boyfriend and I 
decided to get married 
due to the added tax 
benefits for our soon 
to open business. 

3. I speak fluent Italian 
which came in handy 
when I spent the 
summer of 1996 in 
Italy for photography.

From the Three-Club 
Meeting
We will be having a Three-Club 
Social on Saturday, November 1st.  
The event will take place at M & I 
Bank and will serve as a pre –
Gallery Walk function.  We’ll be 
having light h’orderves and 
beverages – details are in the 
works.  The social will be from 
5:30 to 7:30 and will be for 
Rotarians from our three Oshkosh 
clubs and your guests.  Mark your 
calendar and watch for more 
details.  

District Fall Seminar
The 6270 District Fall Seminar will 
be held Nov. 1st in Hartford.  The 
title of the seminar is What’s In 
Your Rotary Club’s Future?  
Every District Rotarian is invited to 
attend this program.  Morning treats 
and beverages will start the day.  

The agenda includes a general 
session strategic planning, and two 
breakout sessions with a variety of 
topics in each avenue of service.  

Breakout sessions are led by 
Rotarians throughout the district.  
Jim Chitwood is on a panel 
discussing Membership –
Recruiting and Retention.  Bill 
Wresch is presenting ABCs of 
Rotary for New Rotarians.  

The seminar starts at 8:15 and ends 
at noon.  This is a great opportunity 
to learn more about Rotary and 
your district.  It’s also a way to 
meet other Rotarians and exchange 
ideas.  Contact Craig if you are 
interested in attending.  

This poster board beautifully depicts the 
energy and commitment of Southwest 
Rotary and will be a great tool to help get 
the word out.  

Promoting Southwest 
Rotary 
One thing Rotarians don’t do 
enough of is letting our community 
know what we do.  While we don’t 
want to brag (okay, most of us 
don’t want to brag), we do feel it’s 
important for people to know that 
we are club that gets it done.  Every 
avenue of service at Southwest 
Rotary is active and accomplishing 
great things.  

Our Club Service team has also 
been getting it done, most recently 
with a poster board that will be 
used as a table display to promote 
Southwest Rotary.  We will use this 
display at various community 
events where Southwest Rotarians 
are busy getting things done.

Our gratitude to JoAnn Bloom 
(Konkel) for her time and energy on 
this project – we can’t wait to see it 
live and in action.  Thanks, JoAnn!  

Weekly Invocations
October Mary Koch

November Ken Friedman

December Fran Finley

Weekly Greeters                                             
To Be Announced

The Hub – Info Please!
hub@oshkoshrotarysouthwest.org

The District Website
http://rotary6270.org

Visit RI’s Website
http://www.rotary.org

Of the things we think, say 
or do:

1. Is it the truth?
2. Is it fair to all concerned?
3. Will it build good will 

and better friendships?
4. Will it be beneficial to all 

concerned?

The Four 
Way Test
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